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Dates of Interest: 
 

4/3  Temple Seder at the  

       Pensacola Yacht Club 
       6:00 pm 
    

4/4  Shabbat Service at Bayview     
       Park  10:00 am 
 

4/10 JAZZ Shabbat 7:00 pm 
 
4/12 Rabbi Neal Katz in  
        Concert 11:30 am                       

        Brotherhood Social 
        12:00 Pensacola Beach 
 

4/14 Torah on Tap  
        Old Hickory Whiskey Bar 
        5:00 pm 

 
4/15  Sisterhood at Ever’man 
        11:45 am 

 
4/16  TBE Board Meeting 
        5:30 pm 
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Shabbat Passover in the Park  

Saturday April 4 at 10:00 am 

 

Bring a chair, sunscreen, and a picnic lunch and 

join us at beautiful Bayview Park as together we 

celebrate Shabbat Passover with song, prayer, and 

study. 

 

In addition to the beautiful morning liturgy, Rabbi 

Joel will lead a discussion of the special Torah 

reading for the first day of Passover, Exodus 

21:21-51 which includes the rules for observance 

of this ancient festival. 

 

Following the service, relax and enjoy a Passover 

lunch with friends and fellow community mem-

bers.  The local birds have kindly agreed to clean 

up any matzah crumbs left behind. 

 

Family, friends, children and pets are all welcome 

and encouraged at this informal Shabbat morning 

experience. 

 

Please note that on Friday, April 3, Shabbat eve-

ning worship will not be held at Azalea Trace or 

Temple Beth El. 

Friday, April 3 

Passover Seder 
 

Saturday, April 4 

Shabbat Service at Bayview Park 

10:00 am 
 

Friday, April 10 

7:00 pm 
 

Friday, April 17 

7:00 pm 

Worship and Study 

Friday, April 24 

7:00 pm 

 

April Torah Study 

Saturday, April 11 and  

Saturday, April 25 

9:30 am 

 

 

 

Blues and Jews Road Trip:  

May 2 - May 5, 2015  

 

Rabbi Fleekop and Jody Schlesinger are 

leading a road trip to explore the role of 

Jews in the Deep South and also take in 

a healthy dose of Blues Music. 

 

We will be leaving Pensacola Saturday 

morning, May 2 and returning on Tues-

day May 5. Planned stops in Mississippi 

include Jackson, Greenwood, Greenville, 

Vicksburg, Port Gibson, Natchez and 

Brookhaven. Each of these cities has a 

rich Jewish history and the legacy of a 

once-thriving Jewish community. To-

gether we will tour historic synagogues, 

cemeteries, and other sites of interest, 

as well as meet with members of the 

Jewish communities who will tell their 

history and their hope for the future. 

Not to be left out, we will also take in 

the Blues that is so much a part of Mis-

sissippi. We will walk in the footsteps of 

B.B. King, Robert Johnson and Muddy 

Waters, and experience today’s real deal 

Blues scene. Blues sites include B.B. King 

Museum, Robert Johnson gravesite, and 

many more. 

 

For more information, including hotel 

pricing and other details, please contact 

Jody Schlesinger at: 

jwschlesinger@cox.net.   

Reservations requested prior to  

Monday, April 6. 

 

Torah Study New Location 

Please note that Torah study will 

be moving to  

917 N. Palafox Street.   

Parking is available behind  

the building.   

Coffee, Bagels, & Shmear will  

continue to be served  



 

In one of his routines, the 

comedian Jerry Seinfeld 

includes a series of jokes 

about check writing. He 

describes the dismay that 

overcomes him at the 

supermarket when, inevi-

tably on an occasion he is 

pressed for time, the per-

son in front of him at the 

cashier elects to pay  

with check. Seinfeld rumi-

nates for a while about 

the choice of check and 

then concludes with  

his amazement at how 

proficient some people 

are at check writing.  

 

I am certainly not one of 

those people. In the age 

of credit cards, automatic 

bill pay, and electronic 

banking, writing a check 

has become a very rare 

occurrence. With so little 

practice, filling out a check 

requires a lot more time 

and attention than sliding 

a credit card or clicking 

on the bank website. But 

this required level of 

mindfulness is not such a 

bad thing.  

 

Originally by chance, and 

now by design, I make 

many of my charitable 

donations by check. Doing 

so gives me a few addi-

tional minutes to consider 

and appreciate the work 

the organization provides. 

I even try to write a few 

words of gratitude on the 

memo line:  thank you for 

protecting the oceans, for 

advocating for Israel, for 

From the Rabbi 

“Reflecting on 

how and where 

we share our 

resources allows 

us to reaffirm our 

commitment to 

various causes 

and ideals.” 
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Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

strengthening our commu-

nity, for giving kids a great 

summer. 

 

In ancient times, of course, 

there was no choice be-

tween check and credit.  

Purchases were made with 

gold and silver coins or 

through barter. The same 

was true for donations and  

sacrifices –  people brought 

animals and grains to the 

Temple as offerings. With 

so much going on, the 

Priests and Levites had to 

be experts in efficiency just 

to keep things running 

smoothly (think of parking 

at Disneyworld).  This time 

of year – the period from 

Passover to Shavuot -- was 

a particularly busy time. 

 

In addition to the daily of-

ferings and prescribed sac-

rifices for the pilgrimage 

festivals, there was the spe-

cial grain offering brought 

on the second day of Pass-

over. The offering was 

known as the omer, with 

the name taken from the 

unit of measure -- roughly 

3/4 of a bushel -- required 

to fulfill the mitzvah. Curi-

ously, however, bringing an 

omer of grain to the Tem-

ple was just the beginning 

of a process. For forty-nine 

days the Israelites were 

commanded to literally  

count the days, a count 

which terminated with the 

festival of Shavuot. But why 

the counting?  One expla-

nation offered by the sages 

is that it provided time for 

the Israelites to reflect on 

the meaning of the omer 

offering – a thank you of 

sorts for God’s many 

blessings. 

 

Though we no longer have 

the ancient Temple to 

which to bring offerings, 

we continue to mark this 

seven-week period with 

the counting of the omer. 

As we pause daily to per-

form this ritual, I invite you 

to take a few minutes to 

think about the contribu-

tions you make – with  

check, credit card, or most 

valuably, with your time. 

Reflecting on how and 

where we share our re-

sources allows us to reaf-

firm our commitment to 

various causes and ideals. 

Additionally, it offers us 

the opportunity to ensure 

that we are supporting, 

with our donations and 

with our actions, the val-

ues we espouse and hold 

most dear. 

 

May the days of the omer 

be a time of giving and 

growth, learning and love, 

caring and kedushah. 

 

Rabbi Joel 

 

TORAH STUDY  

SCHEDULE CHANGE 
 

Due to Passover, Torah 

study will be held on the 

2nd and 4th Sundays  

of April,  

April 11 and April 25  



There is green in the 

trees, bushes are blossom-

ing and around the edges 

of the lawns the grass has 

begun to grow. Spring is 

here in Pensacola. If you 

drive by the Temple you’ll 

see that our renovation is 

taking hold and things are 

changing on the campus. 

You might have expected 

that our program would 

slow as a result of the 

campus activity, but you 

would be wrong. Shabbat  

services will continue in 

the sanctuary until the 

temperature forces us to 

move into an air condi-

tioned facility. Rabbi Joel 

continues conducting early 

services at the beginning 

of each month at Azalea 

Trace. We are in the 

midst of studying Proverbs 

in Torah study, while To-

rah on Tap is still going 

strong. In a few days we 

will celebrate Passover 

Seder at the Pensacola 

Yacht Club. On April 10th 

we will have a Jazz Shab-

bat. If anything, our pro-

gram grows stronger each 

month because of the hard 

work of our congregants 

and the leadership of our 

Rabbi.  

 

It is not often that I have 

the privilege of commend-

ing one of our congre-

gants, but every time his 

name comes up in conver-

sation, I think of the word 

mensch. In April Dr. David 

Suhrbier will leave us to 

take a new position at 

Children’s’ Hospital in 

Chattanooga. His family 

will join him in June after 

school is out. He leaves 

behind memories of a 

wonderful physician, and a 

man dedicated to the well-

being and care of our 

Temple children. He is the 

quiet hand who has pre-

pared breakfast for our 

School For Jewish Living 

and participated in the 

governance of the Temple 

as a Board member for 

the past four years. His 

contributions were many 

and he will be sorely 

missed. For those who 

can’t recall his face, you 

will always remember the 

wild colors of his tennis 

shoes. We also note that 

Jan Suhrbier has taught the 

pre-school age children in 

the School for Jewish Liv-

ing. We wish them fair 

winds and following seas 

for the future.  

 

As they planned for the 

Temple renovation, the 

committee steadfastly 

conducted a rolling set of 

priorities based upon our 

needs and their attendant 

costs. We knew that at 

some time a determina-

tion would have to be 

made about which items 

were possible and which 

were simply beyond our 

means.  As construction 

progresses and decisions 

need to be made with re-

gards to fixtures, furnish-

ings, and other details, I 

would personally plead 

with those who haven’t 

contributed to the renova-

From the President 
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Capt. Fred Levin 

USN, Ret. 

“...our program 

grows stronger 

each month 

because of the 

hard work of our 

congregants and 

the leadership of 

our Rabbi.” 

tion, as well as those who 

can give more, to help us to 

reach our goal.  It is not just 

a renovation, but an invest-

ment in securing the future 

of Reform Judaism here in 

the greater Pensacola area. 

We need your help now!   

 

I will be sending out a letter, 

as required in the bylaws, 

calling the annual congrega-

tional meeting for Sunday, 

May 17th. We will be holding 

the election of new board 

members and Temple offi-

cers. It will be a time to learn 

about the renovation, activi-

ties of your congregation, a 

new budget, and the new 

leadership that will take us 

into the future. Please mark 

your calendars for this im-

portant meeting. I look for-

ward to seeing you there.  

 

L’shalom,  

Fred 

 
 

Annual Congregational  

Meeting 

 

Sunday, May 17 

 

Additional information 

will arrive via mail and in 

next month’s Bulletin. 
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Sisterhood Notes  

Renee Eilen  

Marty Lisner 

 

 

 

Sisterhood 

Meeting 
 

Wednesday,  

April 15, 11:45 am 

Ever’man Meeting 

Room 

Celebrate Spring 

“Guardians of the 

Earth” 

 

 

Please RSVP to  

Janet Levin 

flevin4@att.net 

994-9469 

 

 

 

 

April Sponsors 

 

Flowers 

March 27 - Sherlee Aronson 

April 4 - Shabbat in the Park 

April 10 - Available 

April 17 - Available 

April 24 - Available 

 

Contact Janet Schilling to  

reserve.  944-3349 

 

Onegs 

April 3 - Temple Seder 

April 10 - PJF's Jazz Shabbat 

April 17 - Alice and Bob Klein 

April 24 - Sydney McAbee and 

Brenda Vigodsky  

Contact Hynda Rome to               

reserve an oneg sponsorship, 

479-2701 

 

Sisterhood Program 

Schedule 

 

Wednesday,  

May 20, 11:30 am 

Pensacola Yacht Club 

Tea party with speaker  

Mollye Barrows Vigodsky 

Shalom from TBE Sisterhood!! Last month’s luncheon was 

so much fun and such a great learning experience….thank 

you so much to Liz McCulley for the sharing her Sephardic 

charoset recipe and other food info and family Passover 

stories.  And thanks to Rabbi Joel for keeping us enter-

tained with Passover stories from around the world.  A 

wonderful time was had by all!! 
 

This month’s luncheon, which will be held at Ever’man on 

Wednesday, April 15th at 11:45.  The topic is alternative 

gardening, and Master Gardner, Marge Hiller will be shar-

ing special planting tips with us….even if you don’t garden, 

you will learn a lot of new things, so come join us for a 

springtime break. 
 

Friday night, April 3rd is our annual Seder, this year to be 

held at the Yacht Club (due to Temple renovations).  It 

will be our usual lovely event, made even more so by 

Rabbi Joel’s service.   
 

Our show, “Parody Tonight”, is just around the corner – 

May 16th at Gulf Breeze Rec Center.  All proceeds go to 

camp scholarships, and all laughs are yours to keep.  Come 

see us singing Renee’s original parodies (and we all know 

how funny I am, right?????  But I digress….), staged to be, 

of course, hilarious (modesty is my middle name LOL), so 

you don’t want to miss it.  Ticket sales begin this month, 

and you will be getting plenty of info in advance. 
 

Have a great month, and remember… 
 

Life is a Cabaret!!! 
 

Renee and Marty 

Mitzvah Caring Fund  

Donations 

 

Dave & Sherlee Aronson 

in memory of Dr. Lavine  

 

Bettie Kahn in honor of 

Amelia Wagenheim's 

birthday  

 

APRIL MEETING CELEBRATES SPRING! 

 

Our upcoming April Sisterhood meeting at Ever’man’s will 

feature master gardener Marge Hiller discussing 

“Alternative Gardening – for those tired of or not inter-

ested in Gardening”. We will learn how to take care of 

our environment.  

Menu for this meeting will be: 

Grilled chicken salad, bread, cake & beverages $15  

 

Our May program will be a tea party featuring Mollye  

Barrows Vigodsky as speaker at the Pensacola Yacht Club. 

All attendees will get to select a fine china cup and saucer 

to take home as we celebrate being women.  

Menu for this meeting will be: 

3 salad sampler, crumpets, tea cakes and cookies $15  

 

Thanks you to all volunteers who 

helped clear and pack the down-

stairs area of the Temple so that 

construction could begin this 

month. They were thorough and 

tireless!  
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Educator’s Message: Jewish Music and Jewish Identity  

Effective music has transformative power in the way we think, feel, and connect 

with others.  Music can emotionally transport us to another time, another 

place.  It can make us laugh with joy or cry out in pain.  Music as social com-

mentary can unite us, divide us, and inspire us to action.  Music unites genera-

tions.  Music can help us connect us with God, a stranger, a friend.   
 

Music has always been an integral part of Judaism.  We are taught that the an-

gels sang at creation, Miriam danced with her timbrel, the blasts of the shofar 

brought down the walls of Jericho, David’s harp soothed King Saul.  In our time 

it may be the haunting tune of Kol Nidre, the upbeat Hava Nagilah, the familiar 

melodious Hinei Mah Tov, or Debbie Friedman’s Mi Sheberach that touches 

our soul. 
 

Music can shape one’s Jewish identity from the earliest of ages.  A young mother recently asked me what she 

can do at home to help foster Judaism with her son.  My response was to include Judaism is everything you do, 

at story time, play time, craft time, cooking, and music time.   
 

These days we all potentially hold music in our fingertips, literally in our phones.  The key is to find the appro-

priate Jewish music and to engage with it consistently.   
 

Repetition is involved in learning a skill and forming one’s connections.  Just as a child sings along with Rafi hun-

dreds of times, he/she can sing along with Rick Recht.  Most young families listen to children’s music in the car, 

why not have Jewish children’s music be part of the rotation?  Joyful modern songs about how being Jewish is 

cool, songs about colors, numbers as well as Shabbat and the holidays can shape the foundation of a child’s 

Jewish identity.  Older students can listen to prayers and modern songs from camp just as easily as any song on 

the radio.  Adults can browse the thousands of contemporary and traditional Jewish songs on 

www.oysongs.com just as easily as on iTunes.  The key is making Jewish music a part of your daily life.  This 

month we will have several opportunities to experience some new Jewish music.  On Friday April 10, fuse your 

love of jazz with Jewish music at the Jazz Shabbat service.  On Sunday April 12, Rabbi Neal Katz will be visiting 

our students and teaching a workshop on Jewish song writing.  On Friday May 1 and Sunday May 3, Camp song

-leader Nick May will once again fill our worship with spirited guitar music.   May Jewish music be a part of 

your daily life, touching your heart and nourishing your soul.    
 

L’Shalom, 

 

Andrea 

Torah on Tap 
 

Tuesday, April 14 

Old Hickory  

Whiskey Bar 

123 Palafox Place 

Topic: “Free Markets & The Living 

Wage: What is Modern Slavery?”   

Schmoozing at 5:00 pm 

Learning at 5:30 pm 

 

A Morning of Music with Rabbi Neal Katz 
 

On Sunday, April 12 Temple Beth El and the School for Jewish Living are 
excited to welcome Rabbi Neal Katz of Tyler, Texas. 
 

An accomplished musician and songwriter, Rabbi Katz will lead the older 
students in the “Midrash of Music” – a workshop exploring the influence 

biblical and rabbinic texts have on the writing of contemporary Jewish music. 
 

At 11:30 the entire Temple Beth El community is invited to join Rabbi Katz 
and students from the School for Jewish Living for a wonderful concert    

featuring Rabbi Katz’s original music. 
 

To hear samples of Rabbi Katz’s music, please visit www.katzmusic.com. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=beer+background&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=beer+background&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=
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Kitchen Kibbitz  by Janet Schilling 

 

HAVE YOU VOTED?? 
 

If you haven’t yet voted in the World 

Zionist Organizations Elections, now 

is the time! 

 

Visit:  

https:/www.reformjews4israel.org  

to cast your vote for ARZA — the 

Association of Reform Zionists of 

America.  

 

Voting ARZA is the best way to sup-

port the values of religious pluralism 

and gender equality in Israel. 

 

Polls close April 30 — Don’t miss the 

chance to have your voice heard!! 

As I write this column I am getting ready 

to travel to South Florida, or as it is 

known in my family, “Real Florida” to 

visit Logan’s mom, his brother, my 

brother and assorted cousins who will 

be in the area.  But I will travel back to 

Pensacola for seder to be with my ex-

tended family of friends, as Passover 

would not be the same without the fam-

ily connection.  Logan’s family is not 

Jewish, so no chance for a seder with 

them, and my brother generally waits 

for an invitation from his extended fam-

ily.  So we find ourselves in an interest-

ing situation.  We will be in the most 

Jewishly populated area of Florida, but 

will return to “Lower Alabama” to en-

joy a tradition that has been many years 

in the making. 

 

While mulling all this over, I thought of 

one cousin who is traveling from North 

Jersey just so we can spend an evening 

together.  We shared many seders at 

her mom’s house, and enjoyed all the 

food specialties of the Passover season.  

What comes to mind is my grand-

mother in the kitchen preparing to 

serve her matzoh ball soup and she al-

ways leaned her head into the dining 

room and asked: “one matzoh ball or 

two and do you want farfel?”  For some 

reason, farfel is not always readily avail-

able in this neck of the woods.  But I 

have planned to bring some back from 

Boca, because I am pretty sure I can find 

it there.  We never used it other than a 

garnish for Sophie’s delicious soup, and 

that will always be the dearest memory, 

but I have plenty of cookbooks on my 

shelf and a quick search uncovered a 

mac and cheese alternative made with 

farfel and a basic farfel stuffing.  I hope 

you have a chance to enjoy both, but if 

farfel is hard to find, 

perhaps we need to 

ask the local mer-

chants to add it to 

their Passover list for 

next year.  I wish you 

all a very happy  

Passover. 

 

Basic Farfel Stuffing from the 

Golda Meir Hadassah 50th  

Anniversary Cookbook 

3/4 c. chopped onion 

1 c. diced celery 

1/4 c. oil 

4 c. matzoh farfel 

1/4 c. chopped fresh parsley 

1 egg 

1 c. chicken broth 

1 tsp. salt 

1/4 tsp white pepper 

1 tsp. paprika 

In a large skillet, sauté the onion and 

celery in oil over low heat until ten-

der.  Add farfel; stir until lightly 

browned.  Add the parsley.  In a small 

bowl, beat the egg with chicken broth, 

salt, pepper and paprika.  Stir this into 

the farfel, continue to cook over low 

heat until the liquid is absorbed.  

Variation: Add mushrooms sautéed 

with onions and celery. 

 

Farfel and Cheese from 

Joan Nathan’s Jewish Holiday 

Cookbook 

4 large eggs 

3 c. matzoh farfel 

1/2 lb. cheddar cheese 

1 1/2 c. sour cream 

6 tbsp. butter or pareve margarine 

2 c. milk 

1 tsp. salt 

1/4 tsp pepper 

Beat 3 of the eggs and pour over the 

farfel.  Mix well.  Preheat the oven to 

350 degrees and grease a casserole.  

Pour the farfel mixture into the casse-

role.  Cut the cheddar cheese into a 

small dice.  Add the cheese to the 

farfel.  Using a spoon, add the sour 

cream in dollops and dot with butter 

or margarine.  Mix together the milk, 

remaining egg, salt and pepper and 

pour it over the casserole.  Bake cov-

ered for 30 minutes.  Uncover and let 

brown for 10-15 minutes more.  

Serves 8 

 
Brotherhood Rocks  

the Beach 

 

Temple Beth El Brotherhood 
will have its next meeting and 

barbecue on April 12 at noon 

on the beach across from Rick 

and Suzi Gordon’s condo lo-

cated at 1390 Fort Pickens Rd. 

on Pensacola Beach. 

 

We will have a brief meeting 

and lunch will be served. Bring 

a towel, bathing suit and a side 

dish. Please RSVP Steve Eilen at 

steveeilen30338@yahoo.com 

by April 5th so we can plan 

food.  

 

Brotherhood Rocks 

Steve Eilen 
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April Birthdays 
1st      Nathan Kahn 

2nd      Jody Schlesinger 

 Bruce Lamb 

 Weston Robles 

 Mindy Flores 

6th      Terry Gross 

7th      Bonnie Jacobson 

8th      Carol Engel 

         Bryce Friedland 

9th      Sonia Yanovskiy 

11th      Linda Finkelstein 

13th     Linda Liberis 

15      Mary Brockett 

         Sara Goldfarb 

16th     Taylor Landa 

         Christopher Gummere 

17th     Ann Schops 

 Alan Krys 

 Benjamin Suhrbier 

18th     Jacob Sacks 

 Dawn Wein 

 Ada Ejikemeuwa 

19th     Taris Savell 

20th     Randall Aronson 

 Judi Aronson Patrick 

21      William Boyle 

22nd    Rachael Soloway 

 Wendi Ochs 

23rd     Paul Finkelstein 

 Cindi Montero 

 Perry Finck 

24th     Andrea Fleekop 

26th     Jay Zimmerman 

29th  Dolores Gelfand 

30th     Jillian Lisner  

April Anniversaries 
5th      Erin and Sean Chaffee 

8th      Wendi and John Ochs 

14th    Deborah and Jeff Buchalter 

16th     Victoria Adamenko and 

 Leonid Yanovskiy 

17th     Alice and Robert Klein 

Anniversaries and Birthdays 

Federation Sponsors Jazz Shabbat 

New Advertising Policy for Bulletin 
 

Temple Beth El now accepts ads for posting in the monthly bulletin from 

Temple members and those businesses that serve Temple Beth El. Examples 

of businesses that serve Temple Beth El are: Waters & Hibbert Funeral 

Home, Arch Henderson Memorials, Plant & Flower Boutique Florists, Happy 

Handymen, and cleaning ladies Dana and Doris. 

 

The ads must be submitted by the 15th of the month in the form of a picture 

scan or a PDF to bulletin editor, Janet Schilling at: janet-

schilling54@gmail.com.  If the ad is commercially produced, creator permis-

sion must be included in writing with the initial ad submittal. 

 

An editorial committee, which includes the Rabbi, will review and accept ads 

at its discretion prior to inclusion in the bulletin. The ad space will be avail-

able in 2 sizes: business card and quarter page.  The number of ads accepted 

each month will be on a space available basis. The fee for monthly advertising 

will be $25 for a business card size ad and $50 for a quarter page size ad. 

The fee is due at the time of ad submittal. 

 

Pat Braunstien 

Communications Committee Chair 

The Pensacola Jewish Federation 

is pleased to sponsor the Jazz 

Shabbat on Friday, April 10          

beginning at 7:00 pm.  Come and 

join in worship and hear wonder-

ful music that is sure to enhance 

our service.  The Klezmateers is 

a band made up of local musi-

cians led by Tim Jackson. The 

performance will be open to the 

public. The service will be fol-

lowed by an oneg.  You won’t 

want to miss this wonderful            

evening! 

Plus…..save the date for these 

activities sponsored by the              

Pensacola Jewish Federation: 
 

Wednesday April 15, 5:30 pm 

Yom HaShoah Commemoration,  

MLK Plaza in downtown Pensacola. 
 

Wednesday, April 29th, 6:00 pm 

Creative Learning Academy 

3151 Hyde Park Road 
 

The Pensacola Jewish Federation  
invites you to a musical celebration 

of 

YOM HA’ATZMAUT  

ISRAELI INDEPENDENCE DAY  
with the dynamic Israeli 

band...“ILLUSION” in concert 

featuring former IDF soldiers 

BARAK LEVY 

LIOR PERETZ 

STAV KURZBURG 

FREE ADMISSION 
Don’t miss this special performance 

as Barak, Israeli shaliach (emissary) 

to Montgomery, Alabama, reunites 

with his former IDF band members 

Lior and Stav, direct from Israel, to 

proudly bring us music from the  

Jewish homeland. 



                                                                                                                                                                   

Donations 
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Temple Renovation Fund, con’t.: 

In honor of Janet Kahn for the groundbreaking ceremony 

for the Temple Renovation project from Joyce and Bert 

Dannheisser 

In honor of Amelia Wagenheim's birthday from Iris and 

Albert Klein 

A donation was made by Daphne Berish 

April Calendar 

        Sunday                      Monday                     Tuesday                Wednesday             Thursday                 Friday                  Saturday 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund: 

In honor of Amelia Wagenheim's birthday from Janet and 

Chuck Kahn  

 

Temple Beth El General Fund: 

In memory of "Tiny" and Emma Berlin from Rochelle Simpson  

 

Temple Renovation Fund: 

In honor of Amelia Wagenheim's birthday from Joyce and 

Bert Dannheisser 

In honor of Matt Dannheisser for the groundbreaking  

ceremony for the Temple Renovation project from Joyce and 

Bert Dannheisser 

In honor of Rodney Rich for the groundbreaking ceremony 

for the Temple Renovation project from Joyce and Bert 

Dannheisser 

   1 2 

 

3 

1st Night of 

Passover 

Temple Seder at 

the Yacht Club 
 

4 

Shabbat Service 

at Bayview Park 

See front page 

for details. 

5 

SJL 

9-12:15 

6 7 8 9 10 

JAZZ Shabbat! 

7:00 pm 

Details pg. 7 

11 

Torah Study 

9:30 am 

12 

SJL 

9-12:15 

Rabbi Neal Katz 

in concert 11:30 

Brotherhood 

Social 12:00 PM 

P’cola Beach 

13 14 

Torah on Tap 

5:00 

Old Hickory 

Whiskey Bar 

15 

Sisterhood  

Meeting at 

Ever’man 

11:45 am 

Yom HaShoah 

Commemoration 

MLK Plaza 5:30pm 

16 

TBE Board  

Meeting 5:30 pm 

Offices of 

Saltmarsh, 

Cleaveland and 

Gund on  

12th Ave. 

17 

Shabbat Service 

7:00 pm 

18 

19 

SJL 

9-12:15 

20 21 22 23 24 

Shabbat Service 

7:00 pm 

25 

Torah Study 

9:30 am 

26 

SJL 

9-12:15 

27 28 29 

Illusion 

Live in Concert 

Creative Learning 

Academy 6:00 pm 

30   
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To be read on April 4: 

Mar 28th  Frank Goldman 

 Irwin Freidman 

 Maxine Bear Marcus 

     Frank Dreyfus 

 Max Stern 

 Moshe Joshua 

     Sarah Strickland 

         Gladys Rosenberg 

         Moses Joshua 

 William Ziv 

29th     Fannie Lindy 

         Raymond Goldstein 

30th     David Levy 

 Ann B. Silver 

31st     Arne Sorensen 

 Red Rockholm 

Apr 1st    Carrie Bestoff 

 Herbert Israel 

 Rise Kichler Cole 
 Leon Mondry 

 Eileen Mondry 

 Lisa Kichler 

2nd      Jennings M. Hertz, Sr. 

 Sidney Needle 

 Dr. Nathan Arenson 

4th      Donna Ratner 

 

To be read on April 10: 

5th      Albert Klein, Sr. 

6th      Louis Babkoff 

7th      John Q. Owens 

 Aaron Krumbein 

 Mike Mohr 

     Fred Seligman 

8th      Benjamin Levinson 

 Emma Berlin 

9th      Carson A. Whitlock 

 Mary Rosing 

To be read on April 10, con’t.: 

10th     Sarah L. Ball 

 Peter Van Wezel 

 P.E. “Buddy” Daniel 

 Sharon Cohan Gross 

 Bertram Levin  

 

To be read on April 17: 

11th      Estelle F. Klein 

 Augusta Eliasoff 

 Nellie Van Wely 

12th     Louis Rosenbloum 

 William Lean 

 Alfred Zewe 

13th     Miriam K. Levy 

 Esther Belle Maring Yates 

 P. Leonard Orenstein 

 J. L. Kahn 

 Florence Segesser 

 Eva Reischer 
 Alice Moretsky 

14th     Victor McPherson 

         Ida Mae Jaffe 

15th     Fannie Isaacs 

 Alex Lischkoff 

 Deborah Soloway 

16th     Frances Dashevsky 

         Sam Lyon 

17th     Louis Gates   

 Harold Siegel 

 

To be read on April 24: 

18th     Jesse Davis 

         Freda Spett 

19th     Rebecca L. Goff 

 David Dannheisser 

 Harold Marcus 

 Aaron Moe Cohen 

  Marion Beech 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  Temple Beth El General Fund 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

In memory of/In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  School for Jewish Living Fund 

____________________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

        (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

Donation Form                                                                               

To be read on April 24, con’t.: 

19th Jean Evans 

 Albert Spett 

20th     Lee Pelsinger 

21st     Bessie Harris Shiller 

22nd    Corrine Weinberger 

24th     Mollie Frenkel 

 Sidney Rosenthal 

 Lynn S. Holmes, Jr.  

         Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole 

                    

To be read on May 1: 

25th     Lewis B. Rosenau 

 Leoma B. Goodman 

 Nana Heinberg 

 Helen Dante Kahn 

 Martha Bentivich 

26th     Jerome Bear 

 Betty Lean 

27th     Minnie Rapaport 
 Roy Kohn 

 Yetty Streiffer Sear 

 Gloria Monahan 

28th     Bertram Raul Heinberg 

 Ruth Greenfield 

 Joseph Rubel 

 Manuel Lean 

29th     Benjamin Gerson 

30th     Frederick A. Greenhut, Jr. 

 Robley Smith 

 

Yahrzeits                                                                                                

 
Our deepest condolences to the Jaffe 

family on the passing of  

Frances Jaffe, mother of Marc.   

The funeral was held in  

Birmingham.   



 

 

 

JOIN US AT  

TEMPLE   

All are welcome 

 

 

DATES OF INTEREST 
 

4/3  Temple Seder at the  
       Pensacola Yacht Club 6:00 
    

4/4  Shabbat Service at Bayview     
       Park  10:00 am 
 

4/10 JAZZ Shabbat 7:00 pm 
 
4/12 Rabbi Neal Katz in  
        Concert 11:30 am                       

        Brotherhood Social 
        12:00 Pensacola Beach 
 

4/14 Torah on Tap  
        Old Hickory Whiskey Bar 
        5:00 pm 

 

4/15  Sisterhood at Ever’man 
        11:45 am 

 
4/16  TBE Board Meeting 
        5:30 pm 
        Saltmarsh, Cleaveland and               
      Gund, 12th Avenue 

 

 

Beth El Life Staff 

 
Janet Schilling, Editor 

 

Kathy Smith 

Production 
 

Pat Braunstien  

Janet Kahn  

Proofreaders 
 

Rich Cacace 

Webmaster 

Important Dates and Times 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

 

 

Board of Directors 

 
President: Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret. 

Vice President: Janet Kahn 

Treasurer: Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

Secretary: Pat Braunstien 

Past President: Alice Klein 

Sisterhood: Renee Eilen 

    Marty Lisner 

Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen 

School for Jewish Living: 

 Andrea Fleekop, Director 

Board Members:   

 Linda Armacost 

 Rich Cacace 

 Matt Dannheisser 

 Ray Engel 

 Dr. Josh Hackel 

 Andrew Rothfeder 

 Zvi Salpeter 

 Dr. David Suhrbier 

 Craig Vigodsky 

 Bill Wein 

 Danny Zimmern 

  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

Passover begins on  

Friday, April 3 


